
 

 
Ottawa, October 28, 2020 

 
 

IMPORTANT UPDATE | NETIQUETTE 
 
Dear parents and guardians, 
 
Collaboration and respect are at the heart of the Virtual School Learning Program (P.A.V.É.). This               
is all the more true as this is a new learning environment for both students and teachers. 
 
As is the case in all schools, it is important that school staff, students and learners can develop in a                    
supportive environment conducive to success. This is why we ask you to read the ​P.A.V.É               
Netiquette​, which details the behaviors and responsibilities expected of each party. 
 
We also invite you to regularly consult the ​P.A.V.É. website​ for the most recent updates. 
 
If you have any questions, do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
We thank you for your cooperation. 
 
Éric Génier, Director - educational services and elementary P.A.V.É.  (Kindergarten - Grade 6) 
Dominique Vielleuse, Director - educational services and intermediate P.A.V.É.  (Grades 7-8) 
Marie-Josée Pouliotte, Director - educational services and secondary P.A.V.É. (Grades 9-12) 
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